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Hopkins County-Madisonville Public Library Board of Trustees January 2020 Meeting
Minutes for Regular Meeting, February 20, 2020

Roll Call

The Hopkins County-Madisonville Public Library Board of Trustees held its regular meeting on February
20, 2020 in the conference room of the library, located at 425 East Center Street, Madisonville, Kentucky
42431. A quorum was established with the presence of President Tara Edwards, Vice President Liz
Schweizer, Treasurer Allen Davis, Jonathon Storms, Judy Rhoads, Director Joel Meador, and Staff
Members Angel Killough, Sharon Gibbs and Mance Chappell.

Approval of Agenda
Tara Edwards called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. Allen Davis moved to approve the agenda with
flexibility. Liz Schweizer seconded. Motion carried.

Approval of Previous Minutes

Tara asked for any corrections to the minutes of the January 16, 2020 meeting. With no corrections
being made, Liz Schweizer moved to approve the minutes as written. Allen seconded. The minutes
were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report
Tara asked if there were any questions about the Financial Statements as submitted. There being none,
the report (and bills) were filed for audit.

Introduction
Tara introduced Judy Rhoads to the Board of Trustees as the newly appointed Hopkins County
representative on the board.

Old Business

Mance Chappell presented the board with information requested at the previous meeting concerning
details on the camera systems and estimates from two companies for the HCMPL as well as the Dawson
Springs Branch. It was agreed upon that when action is taken with a new camera system, the insurance
company will be contacted about coverage of the new system. Liz made a motion to accept the bid from
Felts Lock & Alarm for the total of $13, 275.25. Allen seconded. The motion carried.

Communications
Angel Killough reported that the contract for the HCMPL E-Rate system was up and the bid window had
ended on February 14, 2020. Two bids were submitted:

e ATT for 1 Gigabyte, 24 months fiber internet service at a rate of $2344.75 per month.

e Spectrum for 1 Gigabyte, 36 months bandwidth internet service at a rate of $1499.00 per month.
Allen made a motion to accept the bid from Spectrum for 36 months in the amount of $1499.00 per
month. Jonathon Storms seconded. The motion carried.

Angel also provided bids for the HCMPL Wireless Hot Spot services. Bids were provided from Verizon
and ATT each for $39.99 per month. Judy Rhoads made a motion to accept the bid from Verizon of
$39.99 per month for the Wireless Hot Spot. Liz seconded. The motion carried.



Angel concluded her report witl‘;‘l‘!ew.é of receiving new furniture for the children’s area of the Dawson
Springs Branch Library. The furniture was gifted to the library as a result of the Audubon Head Start in
Dawson Springs, along with the Preschool at Dawson Springs Elementary School receiving grant funding.

Joel Meador reported on the following:
2020-2021 Budget Request
The first state aid check has been received
The library recently received approximately $45,000 in bequests.
The City of Madisonville forgave loan payment for this year — this amount has been subtracted
from the overall amount owed.
¢ The Interlocal Agreement
These items were discussed by the board at length.

Building & Grounds Report

Angel provided more information to the board after discussing building conditions with the regional
librarian. She stated that she would be sending all members of the board the estimates and information
gathered in regard to the building after the meeting and proposed having the next meeting, whether
called or regularly scheduled, at the Dawson Springs Branch so that the board could inspect the facility.

New Business
Tara led Judy Rhoads in the oath as a Library Board Trustee.

Sharon Gibbs was recognized for her twenty plus years of service to the HCMPL.

Judy Rhoads moved to accept the budget amendment as presented to include the $13,275.25 for the
camera and alarm system. Allen seconded. The motion carried.

Sharon presented examples of gift baskets for the annual silent auction and asked members if the
libraries operational hours could be extended on the last day of the auction. The board agreed to the
extension of hours.

Joel relayed a request from the Judge Executive for the library to be open on Monday, March 30, 2020
to be available to the public to report Census data. The board agreed to support Census efforts.

Adjournment
Judy moved to adjourn the meeting. Allen seconded. Motion carried, and the meeting was adjourned
at 5:43 p.m.
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